
 

Newborn’s and Mothers’ Disclosure Notice 
 

MATERNITY BENEFITS 
 
Under Federal and state law you have certain rights and protections regarding your 
Maternity benefits under the Plan. 
 
Under federal law known as the “Newborns’ and Mothers’ Health Protection Act of 
1996” (Newborns’ Act) group health plans and health insurance issuers generally may 
not restrict benefits for any hospital length of stay in connection with childbirth for the 
mother or newborn child to less than 48 hours following a vaginal delivery, or less than 
96 hours following a cesarean section. However, federal law generally does not prohibit 
the mother’s or newborn’s attending provider, after consulting with the mother, from 
discharging the mother or her newborn earlier than 48 hours (or 96 hours as applicable). 
In any case, plans and issuers may not, under federal law, require that a provider obtain 
authorization from the plan or the issuer for prescribing a length of stay not in excess of 
48 hours (or 96 hours). 
 
Under Massachusetts law, if your Plan provides benefits for obstetrical services your benefits 
will include coverage for postpartum services. Coverage will include benefits for inpatient care 
and a home visit or visits, which shall be in accordance with the medical criteria, outlined in the 
most current version of or an official update to the "Guidelines for Perinatal Care" prepared by 
the American Academy of Pediatrics and the American College of Obstetricians and 
Gynecologists or the "Standards for Obstetric-Gynecologic Services" prepared by the American 
College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists. Coverage for obstetrical services as an inpatient in a 
general Hospital or obstetrical services by a Physician shall provide such benefits with durational 
limits, deductibles, coinsurance factors, and Copayments that are no less favorable than for 
physical Illness generally. 
 
 
 


